
Caseville Township Board Meeting 
November 7, 2022 
 
Meeting called to order at 4:00 p.m.by Ben Willenberg.  
 
Present:  Ben Willenberg, Michelle Stirrett, Chelsey Klawon, Jerry Platko.  Absent: Laurie Marrocco.  
 
Motion by Stirrett second by Platko to approve the agenda, the October 3, 2022 Board minutes, 
Treasurers’ report and invoices.  Motion carried.  
 
Six citizens were present.  
 
Public Comments on agenda items: None.  
 
Committee Reports:  
 Harbor Commission – September 28 and October 19 
 Fire Association – October 19 
 Capital Improvement – October 26 
  
Planning Commission – Meeting November 15, 2022.  
 
Capital Improvement Committee 
 
Resolution by Stirrett second by Willenberg authorizing submission of a Spark Application for a 
recreational development grant in the amount of $698,571.00 with a Township match of $77,619.00.  
Roll Call:  Aye:  Willenberg, Stirrett, Klawon, Platko.  Nay: None.  Absent: Marrocco.   Resolution 
adopted.  
 
Comcast Franchise Agreement Renewal 
 
Motion by Willenberg second by Stirrett approving the Uniform Video Service Local Franchise 
Agreement with Comcast for a period of 10 years at a 5 (five) percent fee rate.  Motion carried.  
 
Ordinance Amendment 
 
Resolution 2022-02 by Stirrett second by Willenberg amending Section 95.02 (6) Animals: Restrictions as 
recommended by the Township Attorney.  Roll Call:  Aye:  Willenberg, Stirrett, Klawon, Platko.  Nay: 
None.  Absent: Marrocco.  Resolution adopted.  
 
Building Inspector Report given.  
 
Zoning Enforcement Report given,  
 
Fire Report given.  
 
Supervisor Update:  Dog Park is open and being used.  Remember to vote in the General Election.  
 
 



 
Public Comments:  
 
Alan Ward:  Two years ago he purchased 38 acres and obtained a permit to fence the area.  He also 
owns the DTE easement located on the property.  He has had to remove personal property from the 
neighbors from his property. Neighbors were present at the September meeting and are upset because 
they think they  own the rights to the utility easement.  He is trying to do things the proper way but 
neighbors are still saying he is destroying the neighborhood.  Development of the acreage is not in his 
plan.   
 
Mike Siegfried:  Does the Township have a 5-year plan?  Twenty years ago the plans for development of 
the Township property was estimated at $559,000, so there has not been too much of an increase for 
development.  
 
Board Comments: None.   
 
Meeting adjourned at 4:29 p.m.  
 
 
 
 
Michelle Stirrett    Ben Willenberg 
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